FVWDB Executive Committee 
Approved Meeting Minutes (Public)
June 24, 2009

Members Present:  Mr. Grant, Ms. VanNess, Ms. Tirado, Mr. Thiel, Mr. Schultz, Ms. Holcomb
Members Absent:  Mr. Kleman
Others Present:  Ms. Meyer, Ms. Welch

Ms. Tirado called the meeting to order at 12:10 p.m. 
Approval of minutes from March 23rd, 2009:  Mr. Thiel made a motion to approve the minutes of March 23, 2009.  Mr. Grant second.  There was no further discussion and the motion passes.
PY 09 Budget:   Ms. Welch distributed a draft PY 09 working budget.  She noted FVWDB doesn’t want more than 20% of grants from this program year carried into PY 09 as DWD has the ability to take those funds away.  The handout listing the line items relates to the large worksheet handed out previously.  Of note, there is $162,396 in carry-in funds, which makes a working budget of $5,313,983.  This is the largest budget the FVWDB has had.  Various small grants and the state rapid response grants have increased this number.  The STW grant is for training costs for adult program to give more services and training.  There are five additional DOL grants, worth approximately $5 million, that have not been announced to date.  Mr. Grant and the committee appreciated the format of the budget handout.  

Ms. Welch noted that each year’s goal is to be approximately 80% spent which the FVWDB is on track to do this year.

Mr. Grant made a motion to approve the budget as presented.  Mr. Thiel second.  There was no further discussion and the motion passes.  


Ms. Meyer will email the approved budget report to the full board membership.  
LEO Meeting Update/PY 09 Auditor Procurement:  The Local Elected Officials met on June 8, 2009 and went through the FVWDB goals and budget and approved both documents.  Ms. Welch asked them to help recruit private sector board members in their respective counties and to be aware that she will be talking to businesses in their areas.

The audit and audit process was also a topic of discussion.  The LEOs were split on how to proceed; a few wanted to terminate the current audit company and secure another firm,  and others wanted to stay with the same group but request a different audit representative.  Ms. Welch noted Wipfli Young has been the FVWDB auditor for twelve consecutive years.

Ms. Welch also shared that the AIMS group (finance staff from all workforce development boards) brought up the audit issues. Three other boards dropped Wipfli Young because they also had poor audit experiences, and a fourth stayed with them but requested a different audit representative.  Ms. Welch and Ms. Johnson recent met with another audit company.  Ms. Welch does not deny that there were issues with the office and procedures, but the responsibility Wipfli Young showed as far as losing and misplacing documents was not professional.  Mr. Grant suggests a different firm just so a new set of eyes looks at everything.  

Ms. Welch added workforce development boards must choose an auditor from a state approved list; the list goes to RFP every three years.    PY 09 is the third year for the Auditor RFP, so FVWDB could select one from the state approved list for this year.  After PY 09, a state RFP would be done regardless and Wipfli Young could apply.  


Mr. Grant made a motion to utilize a new auditor for PY 09.  Mr. Schultz second.  There was no further discussion and the motion passed.
WIA Legislative Update:  By September, legislation is expected from DOL dept of administration regarding WIA reauthorization.    Boards feel they can do a better job of assessing people before they receive training and desire to retain the local system.  US Conference of Mayors does have a voice, and Ms. Welch is a part of this group and others and will keep the group updated.  It will be a challenge as everyone is vying for funding.  


Regionalization and sector strategies will also be a focus.  Ms. Welch will send information as it becomes available.

Move to Closed Session as per State Statute 19.85(1)c to discuss Personnel: Mr. Grant made a motion to move to closed session.  Ms. VanNess second.  There was no further discussion and the meeting moved to closed session at 12:55 p.m.  Ms. Welch and Ms. Meyer left the room.

The committee performed an annual personnel review of the Executive Administrator.
Return to Open Session as per State Statute 19.85(1)c: Mr. Thiel made a motion to return to Open Session.  Mr. Grant second.  The meeting returned to open session at 1:50 p.m. Ms. Welch rejoined the meeting.
Approval of Actions Discussed while in Closed Session:  Mr. Grant made a motion to approve the actions discussed while in closed session; specifically awarding a 4% pay merit increase to the Executive Administrator effective July 1, 2009.  Ms. VanNess second.  There was no further discussion and the motion passes.

Other Business:  Summer Youth Program is underway and moving forward.  Ms. Tirado commended Ms. Welch and staff for their hard work in organizing the program and the June 11th Youth Orientation/Kick-off.  Employers have been receptive to the program.  
Announcements:  None
Adjournment:  Mr. Grant made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Schultz second.  There was no further discussion and the meeting was adjourned at 2:15 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,

Cheryl Welch 

